

June 11, 2018

Dear Mayors and Regional District Chairs:

My caucus colleagues and I are looking forward to seeing you all again at this year's Union of British Columbia Municipalities (UBCM) Convention in Whistler from September 10-14.

Communication, Collaboration, Cooperation, the theme for the 2018 Convention, is indeed an appropriate focus as we engage in dialogue around local, provincial, federal, and First Nations governments working together to build strong and vibrant communities throughout our province. We all have a part to play in finding solutions and developing ideas that will ensure our communities thrive, and UBCM provides us with a wonderful opportunity to listen to one another, share ideas, and work together to build a better BC.

If you would like to request a meeting with a Cabinet Minister or with me during this year's convention, please register online at <a href="https://UBCMreg.gov.bc.ca">https://UBCMreg.gov.bc.ca</a> (live, as of today). Please note that this year's invitation code is **MeetingRequest2018** and it is case sensitive. If you have any questions, please contact <a href="https://UBCM.Meetings@gov.bc.ca">UBCM.Meetings@gov.bc.ca</a> or phone 250-213-3856.

I look forward to being part of your convention, meeting with many of you, and exploring ways that we can partner together to address common issues.

Sincerely,

John Horgan

Premier

Horgan